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President’s Message 

Hello Capitol Woodcarvers, 

Picking fresh blackberries last evening reminded me 

that our summer is drawing to a close.  Before long, 

our garden will yield the sweet corn, potatoes and 

apples that tell us for sure that fall is here.   I’m okay 

with that as fall is an exciting time to be a Capitol 

Woodcarver. 

In a just a few weeks our annual gathering at the 

Oregon State Fair will be followed by our club picnic.  I 

know that Everett Koontz is hard at work putting the 
finishing touches on the schedule for the Oregon 

Woodcarving Rendezvous.  Bob Curtis recently 

announced the details on our annual display with the 

Keizer Art Association in October.  The woodcarving 

calendar remains very full.  I’ll look forward to seeing 

you at these fantastic events. 

Between the upcoming classes at Everett’s, the 

Rendezvous, the Keizer Art Association, and the Oregon 

Carvers Guild we can find abundant opportunities to 

sharpen our woodcarving skills.  These are also terrific 

opportunities to introduce a new carver to the art.   If 

there is someone in your network that needs a little 
inspiration, or a gentle nudge to get started, take them 

to a class or bring them to a meeting. We would love to 

see some new faces. 

By now you may know that Kathie Dalton stepped down 

as our Board Treasurer. One of our newer members, 

Karen Bennett was nominated and selected as her 
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replacement.  You can look forward to seeing her at an 

upcoming meeting and saying hello.  I want to thank 

Karen for stepping up and volunteering for this role.  As 

we start heading into our election cycle (this 

November), I hope that you will consider the 

opportunity to serve our club and join us on the Board 
of Directors.  Please reach out to anyone on the board 

and ask us how you can help. 

Meanwhile, I’ll be in the garage making a pile of chips.  

I hope that you’ll be doing the same. 

Happy carving everyone, Terry 

Open Carving Sessions 

There is nothing more appealing to carvers than getting 

together to share, socialize, learn, and carve. There are 

some great local open carving sessions available: 

Everett Koontz Studio: Monday mornings 9:00AM – 

12:00PM 

Center 50+: Friday afternoons 1:00PM – 4:00PM 

Keizer Art Association: First and third Thursdays 

9:00AM – 1:00PM 

All carvers/pyrographers are welcome to attend these 

sessions.  There is no “formal instruction” and all can 

carve on whatever they want.  The KAA sessions are 

focused on wildfowl carving but attendees also carve on 

caricatures, wood spirits, relief carving, and 

woodburning. 

If you are working on a carving, or if you are curious 

about what others are working on, you are welcome to 

attend any of these sessions. 

Open Carving Sessions 

Come Join Us 
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Boot, Scoot, and Brew 

Center 50+ will be hosting the Boot, Scoot, and Brew 

September 8, 4:00PM – 9:00PM.  Once again, Center 

50+ has asked Capitol Woodcarvers to carve some 

western themed keychains/fobs for this event. 

This is a good opportunity to display our carvings and 

to participate in this fun event. 

If you would like to carve a keychain the pattern for a 

cowboy boot is shown below.  If you would rather carve 

a horseshoe, cowboy hat, or any other western themed 

item please do so. 

John Cereghino made some boot blanks and Bob Curtis 

has keychains to be attached to the carving.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KAA Meetup 

The annual carving show at Keizer Art Association will 

be taking place the month of October.  KAA is very 

excited about this show and in preparation they will be 

hosting a program, KAA Meetup, the first Tuesday in 

October, October 3, 6:00PM – 8:00PM and have invited 
Capitol Woodcarvers to talk about our Club and 

woodcarving. 

Don Fromherz, Cheryl Ayres, Tim Flora, and Jim 

Boatner have indicated they would participate in a 

talk/demo centered around our Club and woodcarving. 

Please plan on attending this event to support our 

members and our Club. 
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Woodburning Kits 

Last year our club invested in creating 10 beginner 

carving kits to be used to introduce new carvers to the 

art of carving.  These kits have been used many times 

to teach classes to new carvers. 

There are many who 

would like to try 

pyrography but are 

unable to do so 

because they lack the 

necessary tools.  

Barb Fromherz with 

the help of other 

pyrographers in our 

club assembled 

beginner 
woodburning kits to 

help facilitate the 

sharing and teaching of woodburning. These kits will be 

available for teaching beginner pyrographers this 

wonderful art.  Their first use will be at this year’s 

Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous. 

Club Picnic 

There is no Club meeting 

for August but instead 

the Club’s Annual Picnic 

is scheduled for August 
29 at Bush’s Pasture 

Park in Salem. We will 

gather at 5:30PM at the 

Southwest corner of the 

park. Please bring a food 

item to share and a 

chair. Show and tell 

carvings are also 

welcome. 

Please join us for this wonderful social event.  
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Christmas Ornaments 

It is not too early to be working on Christmas 

ornaments. Nadine Romero is collecting your ornament 

donations for sale at the 
Annual Rickreall 

Christmas Sale. 

Nadine will also be 

distributing a sign-up 

sheet for sitting at our 

booth at the sale.  

Ornaments are also 

being accepted for 

donation to Center 50+. 

Center 50+ works with 

our Club by providing 

space and support for 
our activities. As a thank 

you to Center 50+ our 

members donate 

Christmas ornaments to 

the Center every year.  

Please consider carving 

an ornament for the 

Center 50+. 

Lunch Schedule 

Lunch is at 11:30 each Friday.  Please join us. 

 

Attendees are always invited to bring along something 

they have been working on for show and tell.  After 

lunch many then proceed to the Center 50+ open 

carving session. 

See you at lunch. 
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Oregon Woodcarver’s Rendezvous 

The Rendezvous Registration Form and Class list are 

included at the end of this newsletter.  Please complete 

and submit your registration and desired classes as 

soon as possible. 

 

Club Supporters 

Please visit our support’s web sites and thank them for 

their support. 

 

 

capitolwoodcarvers.org/sup

porters.php 

file:///C:/laragon/www/capitolwoodcarvers/newsletters/capitolwoodcarvers.org/supporters.php
file:///C:/laragon/www/capitolwoodcarvers/newsletters/capitolwoodcarvers.org/supporters.php
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